
Movin’ Forward

The 2012 National Western Stock 
Show (NWSS) greeted its Angus visitors 
with typically unpredictable Colorado 
weather, varying from warm, sunny 
days to nearly whiteout, blizzard 
conditions. But 
the unpredictable 
weather didn’t 
dampen the 
enthusiasm for the 
Angus breed or the 
excitement about 
the future of the 
Angus business that pervaded events.

As I made my way to the show 
complex, I couldn’t help but think of the 
thousands of people who traveled to this 
same arena during the last 106 years. 

— An exhibitor with distant hopes of 
grand or reserve. 

— A mother cheering on her aspiring 
young cattleman in the junior show. 

— A fitter rising before dawn in hopes 
of a win. 

So many have left their farms and 
ranches to come to the stock show 
grounds, and for good reason. Beginning 

in the early 1900s, ranch hands rode 
into Denver on the rails with their 
showstrings. The Yards were teeming 
with cattle, and people crowded into the 
alleyways in their overcoats with hats 

pulled tight against 
the driving winter 
wind. They were 
present not only to 
compare cattle, but 
also to exchange 
ideas. 

Today’s scene is 
slightly different. People still gather to 
evaluate the cattle and exchange ideas, 
but there are many more Angus cattle 
here than when I first started coming 
to Denver 30 years ago. The blackening 
of the Yards is a signal of even larger 
changes that have taken place in 
pastures across the country.

In the same way, the stockyards 
represent an important chapter in the 
history of the beef business, all those 
Angus cattle — and Angus people — 
stand as an important symbol of our 
future. 

A generous spirit
Exhibitors entered approximately 400 

open and 205 junior Angus cattle in the 
2012 NWSS. Once again, the quality of 
genetics presented at the show and the 
many associated sales was hard to beat. 
So, too, was the generosity of many 
Angus enthusiasts present at Angus 
Foundation events. 

Curtis and Ann Long of Briarwood 
Angus Farm, Butler, Mo., purchased 
the 2012 Angus Foundation Heifer 
Package for $65,000. Eddie and Connie 
Sydenstricker of Sydenstricker Genetics, 
Mexico, Mo., donated the cow-calf pair, 
with proceeds benefiting the Angus 
Foundation’s many education, youth and 
research initiatives.

In addition, more than 500 Angus 
attendees traveled to Tom and Lois 
Ames’ Spruce Mountain Ranch, 
Larkspur, Colo., for “Angus Night on the 
Mountain.” The successful event raised 
more than $45,000 for the Foundation 
and the 2012 National Junior Angus 
Show (NJAS).

I’m always amazed at the many 

Angus breeders and families who 
commit so much of themselves to 
the success of the Angus breed and 
future generations. Thank you for 
your generous contributions and your 
continued commitment to the Angus 
Foundation.

Carry it forward
As we roll into the spring bull sale 

season, take a few minutes to think 
about the success of the 2012 National 
Western Stock Show.

If you weren’t there, I would sum it up 
this way: It was an event that showcased 
the enthusiasm and momentum that this 
breed has achieved. And it was an event 
that celebrated our connections with the 
past, allowing us to retrace our footsteps 
into how and why we got here.

Most of all, it was an event that 
reinvigorated our commitment to our 
families and friends, and our passion for 
a great breed of cattle.

New year, new show

February 20126

by BRYCE SCHUMANN, chief executive officer, American Angus Association

2012 OFFICERS
Jarold Callahan, president and chairman of the 
Board, 7450 N.W. 192nd St., Edmond, OK 73012; 
cell: 405-590-3061; callahan@expressranches.com 
• Phil Trowbridge, vice president and vice 
chairman of the Board, 164 Waltermire Rd., Ghent, 
NY 12075; cell: 518-369-6584; phil@
trowbridgefarms.com • Gordon Stucky, treasurer, 
421 N.E. 70 Ave., Kingman, KS 67068; cell: 620-
532-4122; gordon@stuckyranch.com

2012 BOARD OF DIRECTORS
Terms expiring in 2012—Charlie Boyd II, 6077 
Helena Rd., Mayslick, KY 41055-8717; cell: 606-
584-5194; cboyd2@maysvilleky.net • Scott 
Foster, 11893 M 140, Niles, MI 49120; cell: 269-
208-6470; sfostersrf@gmail.com • Vaughn 
Meyer, 15571 Sorum Rd., Reva, SD 57651; home: 
605-866-4426; sdangus@sdplains.com • Steve 
Olson, PO Box 590, Hereford, TX 79045; cell: 806-
676-3556; sg_olson@live.com • Cathy Watkins, 
4577 N. CR 850 W., Middletown, IN 47356; cell: 
765-635-4222; beaver-ridge@att.net

Terms expiring in 2013—Leo McDonnell Jr., 1640 
Hwy. 10, Columbus, MT 59019; cell: 406-780-
0176; bulltest@wtp.net • John Elbert Harrell, 
1343 Lee Rd. 157, Opelika, AL 36804; cell: 334-
524-9287; jhnharrell@gmail.com • John Pfeiffer 
Jr., 5103 W. Hwy. 51, Mulhall, OK 73063; cell: 
405-880-0862; pfeiffer@agristar.net • James 
Rentz, 1005 W. Vine St., Coldwater, OH 45828; 
cell: 937-477-5347; james.rentz@yahoo.com • 
Kevin Yon, PO Box 737, Ridge Spring, SC 29129; 
cell: 803-622-4140; kyon@pbtcomm.net

Terms expiring in 2014—Chris Sankey, 1121 Lake 
Rd., Council Grove, KS 66846; cell: 620-343-0456; 
sankeys6nranch@yahoo.com • Arlen Sawyer, 
44718 873rd Rd., Bassett, NE 68714; cell: 402-
760-0232; abcattle@huntel.net • Doug Schroeder, 

971 Rose Ave., Clarence, IA 52216; cell: 563-357-
4044; schroederangus@msn.com • Darrell 
Silveira, PO Box 37, Firebaugh, CA 93622; cell: 
559-217-1504; silveirabros@msn.com • Jim Sitz, 
9100 U.S. Hwy. 91 N., Dillon, MT 59725; cell: 406-
925-9888; JimSitz1@gmail.com

Industry appointments—CAB Board, Robert 
Norton Jr., BioZyme Inc., PO Box 4428, 6010 
Stockyards Expressway, Saint Joseph, MO 64504; 
office: 816-238-3326; bnorton@biozymeinc.com 
• AGI Board, Doug Parrett, University of Illinois, 
Department of Animal Sciences, 184 Animal 
Sciences Lab MC 630, 1207 W. Gregory Dr., 
Urbana, IL 61801; office: 217-333-2647; 
dparrett@illinois.edu • Foundation Board, Laurie 
Widdowson, 15175 U.S. Hwy. 30, Lodgepole, NE 
69149; cell: 308-249-0205; laurie@
sandpointcattle.com

ADMINISTRATIVE STAFF
Bryce Schumann, CEO; Diane Strahm, executive 
administrative assistant; Bill Bowman, COO and 
AGI president; Rich Wilson, CFO; Milford Jenkins, 
Angus Foundation president; Terry Cotton, API 
president; John Stika, CAB LLC president

DEPARTMENTAL STAFF
Lou Ann Adams, director of information systems; 
Crystal Albers, assistant director of 
communications & web editor; Bill Bowman, 
director of performance programs; Eric Grant, 
director of public relations; Scott Johnson, 
director of AIMS; Don Laughlin, director of 
member services; Kenny Miller, director of 
finance; Sally Northcutt, director of genetic 
research; Robin Ruff, director of junior activities; 
Chris Stallo, assistant director of information 
systems; Shelia Stannard, director of activities & 
events; Jena Thompson, assistant director of 
public relations
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